
  
The Secretary  

NSW Department of Planning, Industry & Environment  
 

5 May 2022 
  

ATTENTION: Lucinda Craig 

 

Dear Sir or Madam 

  

I refer to the Department’s email of 4 May 2022 regarding the exhibition of the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for 
State Significant Development SSD-24452965 Eels Centre of Excellence & Community Sports Hub for ‘Construction of 

Parramatta Eels Centre of Excellence, including high-performance training centre and ancillary uses, new recreation and 
community sports hub, new 1,500 seat grandstand and spectator mounding, and additional car parking’ at 8 Memorial 

Avenue, Kellyville (Lot 60 DP10702, Lot 1 DP167535) in The Hills Shire Local Government Area (LGA). Submissions need 
to be made to the Department by 31 May 2022. 

 
In regard to Endeavour Energy’s submission made to the Department via email on 4 August 2021 to the request for 
Secretary’s Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs), the recommendations and comments provided therein 
essentially remain valid. 
 
Endeavour Energy has noted the following advice is provided in the Infrastructure Management Report.  
 

 
 
The Permission to Connect (PTC) / connection offer letter is not included in the Infrastructure Management Report. 
  
For matters related to the electricity supply the applicant and their Accredited Service Provider (ASP) will need to continue 

to engage with Endeavour Energy’s Customer Network Solutions Branch [via Head Office enquiries on business days from 

9am - 4:30pm on telephone: 133 718 or (02) 9853 6666] who are responsible for managing the conditions of supply with 

the proponent and their Accredited Service Provider (ASP).  

 

 

 



 

For matters related to easement management or protected works / assets enquiries (other than those related to works 
approved / certified by Endeavour Energy’s Customer Network Solutions Branch as part of an enquiry / application for 

load or asset relocation project), enquiries should be directed to Endeavour Energy’s Easements Officers via Head Office 
enquiries on business days from 9am - 4:30pm on telephone: 133 718 or (02) 9853 6666 or alternatively by 

email  Easements@endeavourenergy.com.au . 
 

Endeavour Energy has no further recommendations or comments regarding the EIS. 
 

Could you please pass on a copy of this submission to the applicant? Should you wish to discuss this matter, or have any 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or the contacts identified above or in Endeavour Energy’s previous 

submissions in relation to the various matters.  Due to the high number of development application / planning proposal 

notifications submitted to Endeavour Energy, to ensure a response contact by email to 

property.development@endeavourenergy.com.au  is preferred.  

 

 

Yours faithfully  

Cornelis Duba  
Development Application Specialist  

Sustainability & Environment  
M:  0455 250 981  

E:  cornelis.duba@endeavourenergy.com.au  

51 Huntingwood Drive, Huntingwood NSW  2148  
www.endeavourenergy.com.au  
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